
February 24, 2020

KPJS Council Meeting # 4
Attendees:
Jenn Penikett, Patti Myers, Rebecca Hart, Megan Meeds, Jenn Tinker, Lillian Hanson,  
Bruce Burley, Kate McColeman, Jen Mack, Claudia El Ouni, Darlene Kofoed, Deirdre 
Crampton

• Welcome

Old Business/Catch up: 
-  Purdys went well - lots of online orders - same amount money raised as previous years 
Establish Outdoor Improvement Committee establish by end of April - try to include broad scope 
of diversity. Some ideas include:
- extra basketball net 
- cover gravel with grass, re-painted lines/four square etc (cost to facilities, not council or 

school funding) 
- buddy bench? 

Strike Activity  and Upcoming Activities: 
- Email was sent to parents explaining there is a lot of unknowns, therefore council is not 

currently planning events 
- Dar to follow up with Erin re: bouncy castle for fun fair - check cancellation policy 
- Adam Beck to host a guest speaker - discussed advertising to Kimberley parents- event has 

been set aside for now in case of strikes. U of T speaker cost is  $450 total. 
- Dar to look into Bob Acton Park Field with Centre 55 - contact Yvonne - decision next month 

on location 
- Vote to cancel spring Purdys - approved by council to cancel spring Purdys 
- If there is no spring concert -  no fundraising for grad - we will provide other solutions to top 

up grad fund  
- Prologue and scientist in school still going 

Treasurer’s Report 
• $+/-7200 in account. +/- $1300 coming out - auction money coming (already at $4000.00) 
• Lilian indicated rolling over money to next year will not be a problem because of cancelled 

events 
• Suggestion for teacher to update wish list once job action ends 
• Current council to leave ideas for next years council 
• Updated square with tap costs $59 - council voted in favour to upgrade 

Community Events
• Healthy Families night - low turn out - 64 vs 100 year before. Thursday night vs Monday night. 

Next year maybe make announcements - Centre 55 activities were great and better than 
previous years for entertaining the kids. 

• Suggestion to do a survey next year - Maybe improve food for parents? 
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Principal’s Report: 
• Challenging times with job action and unexpected LTO’s
• Focusing on maintaining relationships in challenging times, with priority on communication
• Parent teacher interviews went well even with job action happening
• Prologue scheduled for May 6 

Other
• Glass behind chimney has become a new bulletin board. It is working great - Patti to include in 

newsletter to let parents know there is a new “Community Window” 
• Send auction information to Beaches - Megan 
• Succession planning for council is needed 
• Pizza reminder email - call for council members - only 3 council meetings left! 

Meeting Adjourned 
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